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February , 2017

Dear Candidates for MMEA Office 2018-2020,

Congratulations!  You have been selected by the MMEA Nominating Committee to be placed on the election ballot for the 2018-2020 MMEA administrative term.  Outlined below is important information regarding the election process - please read all information thoroughly.

Soon, you will be contacted by our MMEA Editors regarding information to be submitted to the Missouri School Music Magazine.  Also, please note that future correspondence will come from MMEA President, Jeff Melsha and MMEA President-Elect, Brian Reeves.

Again, congratulations.  And thank you for your willingness to serve MMEA, Missouri’s teachers and students, and music education.  Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Gary Brandes

Past-President, MMEA


TIME LINE

April 1, 2017
Deadline to submit biographical information to MMEA Editors and to MMEA President.

September - December, 2017

Officer Election process (Electronic Ballot)

January, 2017


Notification of election winners

January 27, 2018


New officers attend morning breakfast meeting at MMEA Conference.

January 27, 2018


New officers are announced to membership at the MMEA Conference.

February - 2018


New officers work session

ETHICS

Please review the following information regarding officer elections.  This information is published in the MMEA Policies and Procedures Manual.
Section 11.1  Officer Elections

The MMEA Board of Directors strongly opposes political action on behalf of MMEA candidates that involves campaigning or requires campaign funds.  The MMEA Board of Directors urges MMEA members, including the exhibitors and/or vendors, to refrain from support of, or participation in, such campaign practices.

Whether intended or not, soliciting and accepting campaign funds may be perceived as obligating the recipient to the concerns of the donor.  It is the policy of MMEA that no candidate for state or district office shall solicit or accept funds for the purpose of campaigning.
The following activities are prohibited on the part of candidates for state and district office. 

1. Contacting MMEA members by telephone, mail, social media and/or electronically with regard to the election, except for responding to inquiries.

2. Organizing, either directly or indirectly, a “get out the vote” campaign, unless the materials present both candidates for an office equally and are sent to all MMEA members eligible to vote for the particular office. 

3. Candidates or other members shall not use a district or state meeting as an audience for the purpose of endorsement of a candidate for MMEA office.

Failure to follow these guidelines could result in voiding the election by the MMEA Board of Directors.  Any violation for these guidelines may result in disqualification of a candidate. 
Section 11.3 Equal Coverage

Candidates for MMEA President-Elect will be asked to write a letter outlining what they believe they would bring to the MMEA Presidency, a brief summary of their important work experiences, and his/her vision for music education to be printed in the Missouri School Music magazine (MSM).

The MMEA President is directed to inform the editor of the state magazine that candidates for state office shall be accorded equal coverage and the editor shall in no way show favoritism towards any candidate.  The state magazine shall not reflect the endorsement of candidates, nor shall articles that support a candidate be allowed for submission. 













